
FINAL BILL REPORT

SSB 5116

PARTIAL VETO

C 39 L 92

SYNOPSIS AS ENACTED

Brief Description: Allowing school bus drivers to report
violators.

SPONSORS:Senate Committee on Education (originally sponsored by
Senators Murray, Bailey, Thorsness, Gaspard, A. Smith, Rinehart,
Madsen, Talmadge, Bauer and Erwin; by request of Task Force on
Student Transp. Safety)

SENATE COMMITTEE ON EDUCATION

HOUSE COMMITTEE ON EDUCATION

BACKGROUND:

The Task Force on Student Transportation Safety was
established in 1989 to develop recommendations for reducing
the dangers children face as they travel to and from school.
One of its recommendations is to reduce violations of the
school bus stop law.

At this time, school bus drivers file a report of a violation
with a law enforcement agency if they observe a violation.
School bus drivers have complained that the reports are often
not pursued by the law enforcement agency. If they are
pursued, often the law enforcement agency cannot prosecute
because the school bus driver is unable to identify the
driver. In those cases, the law enforcement agency sends a
letter to the owner of the vehicle.

SUMMARY:

If school bus drivers decide to report a school bus stop law
violation, they must make a report to a law enforcement agency
within 72 hours after the violation occurred. The report must
include the time and location at which the violation occurred,
the vehicle license plate number, and a description of the
vehicle involved in the violation. Within ten working days
after receiving the report, law enforcement officers must
initiate an investigation of the reported school bus stop law
violation by contacting the owner of the vehicle involved in
the violation and asking the owner to identify the driver of
the vehicle at the time of the violation. The owner is
required to identify the driver unless the owner believes the
information is self-incriminating. If the investigating
officer is able to identify the driver and has reasonable
cause to believe a violation has occurred, the law enforcement
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officer must issue a citation. Failure to investigate within
the ten working day period does not prohibit further
investigation or prosecution.

The Superintendent of Public Instruction shall conduct a pilot
program to test the feasibility of using video cameras to
identify motorists who illegally pass school buses during
loading and unloading. The pilot program shall involve at
least one school district. Findings shall be reported to the
Legislature December 30, 1992.

A school bus may be equipped with a single hazard strobe lamp
that meets State Patrol standards. The lamp may be used when
the bus is occupied with children or when one of the following
occurs: the bus is in motion in sight-obscuring conditions;
the bus is stopping on, standing on, or starting onto a
highway and visibility is a problem; or visibility is limited
by geographic hazards.

VOTES ON FINAL PASSAGE:

Senate 44 1
House 98 0 (House amended)
Senate 47 0 (Senate concurred)

EFFECTIVE: June 11, 1992

Partial Veto Summary: The section expanding the use of hazard
strobe lamps by school buses is removed. (See VETO MESSAGE)
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